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OFFICIALS' NEWSLETTER 

Greetings from the Chair 

By: Dana Covington 

Excitement was definitely in the air for nine days at the U.S. Olympic Team Trials - Swimming 

presented by Lilly this month. We are all keenly aware that this meet was held in a FOOTBALL 

stadium! What a tremendous event to experience, whether it be on deck, in the stands, or from 

your living room couch. It was fun to watch the event planning and to understand that the officials 

were an important component required to make this meet happen. Seventy-two officials served 

on the Trials deck in Indy. It takes years of dedication to hone these skills. As each of you look 

forward to your career and goals as a volunteer official, please know that there is a path for each 
official to meet their officiating goals, whatever they may be. 

A wise official friend shared this with me, and I believe it is very applicable to each one of us as we 

navigate our individual path on this journey: 

Commit to Now By: James Clear 

Many good opportunities are ruined for the dream of slightly better ones. 













Officials Excellence Award 

John Gagliardo, Pacific Northwest Swimming 

John has officiated all levels of swimming for many years. He gives his time to all organizations, 
and travels widely to both share his talents and gain new skills. John has been a Futures Meet 
Referee as well as a Sectionals Meet Referee, and all levels within the LSC. He is a welcomed 
addition to any deck and is happy to work in whatever capacity is needed. 

In addition to working meets, John is an excellent clinician for PNS. 

Now that he is retired, John continues to travel extensively on behalf of swimming and make 
himself available whenever the need arises. 

In addition to officiating, John has been the Officials Chair for Pacific Northwest, and continues 
to serve on various committees. 

John is a friendly face on decks all over the U.S., and is a great representative of PNS. His years 
of service (long after he no longer has a swimmer) epitomize the type of volunteer that 
ensures competitions are fair for all. As such, he is the perfect candidate for this award. 
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